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PARISH CLERK: Sara Archer, 204 Monkton St, Monkton, Ramsgate, Kent CT12 4JN 
Tel:01843 821989    E: clerk@monktonparish.co.uk  

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting and 
Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 
9th May 2022 at 7:00pm Monkton Village Hall

Present	Parish Councillors   Gilly Brown [GB], Davina Ransom [DR], Chris Ransom [CR], Claire Beavis [CB]

In Attendance	Sara Archer – Clerk, District Cllr Abi Smith, KCC Councillors Derek Crow-Brown and Linda Wright plus 4 members of the public.		
	
Annual Parish Meeting

Members of the public were invited to make comments and raise any concerns they would like the Parish council to address.
· It was noted the Village Sign at the Village Hall was in need of maintenance.  The wood required oiling.  Robert Jakeman had previously carried out the works and would be contacted to carry out the maintenance.

Annual Parish Council Meeting

01/22-23	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Cllr Gilly Brown was nominated to be elected as Chairman, this was proposed by Cllr Davina Ransom and seconded by Cllr Chris Ransom, all were in favour.

02/22-23	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
Cllr Davina Ransom was nominated to be elected as Vice-Chair by Cllr Gilly Brown, this was seconded by Cllr Claire Beavis, all were in favour.

03/22-23	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
		Apologies had been received from Cllr Steve Bennett and District Cllr Reece Pugh.
	
04/22-23            	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS 
		Acceptance of Office forms were completed.  No interests were declared.
	
05/22-23	MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
It was resolved to accept the minutes of the previous Parish Council meeting held on 4th April 2022 and Annual Parish Meeting on10th May 2021 as a true record.  These were proposed by Cllr D Ransom and Seconded by Cllr C Ransom and duly signed by the Chair.
 		
06/22-23	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
Cllr Brown thanked the Councillors for their vote of support in re-electing her as Chair, and offered her gratitude to Cllr D Ransom for her support in the past year.
Cllr Brown advised this would be the last year of the current Parish Council before the elections in May 2023; resident’s were encouraged to consider becoming a Parish Councillor.  It was with reluctance that Cllr Beavis would be resigning from the Parish Council following the meeting.  Unfortunately, due to a change in her work circumstances, she was unable to attend future meetings.   Cllr Beavis was thanked for her valued input and work as Councillor over the last 2.5 years which was much appreciated.
The vacancy for Parish Councillor would be advertised in the usual way and applications would be welcomed from anyone who may be interested.
Cllr Brown reported there had been little progress made regarding the blocked drainage ditch at the rear of Seamark Close, despite constant chasing of KCC.  The issue of liability is still to be addressed, however, the gully from Seamark Close to the ditch had been cleared and outfalls were uncovered following the site meeting.  There are access issues for whoever clears the ditch as the treeline would cause difficulties, however, Nicola Dyas had kindly agreed to make an access point from her land.
It was suggested that an experienced resident was approached for advice on the most effective way to clear the ditch if the works were to be carried out direct by the Parish Council.  The discarded spoil was also to be considered.
Cllr Brown advised she would unfortunately be unable to join the Jubilee Celebrations, however, she wished the Jubilee Committee every success with the plans.

07/22-23	FINANCIAL MATTERS
		a)  Members resolved to approve the Schedule of Payments below, which had been previously circulated.  		This was proposed by Cllr Beavis and seconded by Cllr Brown. 
		Kent Logs Tree Surgeon - Fallen tree at Rec Grd	 £1,778.09 
S. Archer - Clerk's salary & expenses	 
Playdale - Deposit for Play Area	 £33,298.06 
Sustainable Furniture - Picnic Bench at Rec Grd	 £585.00
	 	b) The banking reconciliations for April were approved.  
		This was proposed by Cllr Brown and seconded by Cllr Beavis.
c)  The Clerk offered a short explanation of the income and expenditure for the Parish Council.  Information would be available on the website.  The accounts for year ending 2021-22 were approved, and Sections 1 & 2 of the Annual Return were duly signed.
This was proposed by Cllr Beavis and seconded by Cllr D Ransom.
		
08/22-23	PLANNING 	  					   
		a)  To note Planning Applications and subsequent decisions.
		F/TH/22/0450 - Land East Of, Columbus Avenue, Ramsgate
Variation of condition 2 of planning permission F/TH/18/1747 for the "erection of 35No. general industrial units, associated parking and access road" to add landscaping and ecology plan to approved plans
		No objections raised
b)  F/TH/22/0436 - Land East Of, Columbus Avenue, Ramsgate	Pending
F/TH/22/0361 - Land North Of Maple Leaf Business Park		Pending
FH/TH/22/0311 - Monkton Loft , Monkton Street, Monkton	Permission Granted 
OL/TH/21/0761 - Land Rear Of 92 To 102 Monkton Street Monkton Kent (Heyhill)	 Pending
Appeal submitted to Planning Inspectorate
F/TH/22/0118 - Land North Of Spit Fire Way And East Of, Columbus Avenue	Pending
		
09/22-23	INDIVIDUAL REPORTS
		To receive updates for the following:
a)  County Councillor – 	Cllr Linda Wright advised she had mentioned the meeting with Southern Water to the CEO of Southern Water and the Senior Environmental Officer and put forward her idea of a specialised ‘hotline’ to report misuse of the drains by building developers.  The suggestion was well received and would be explored further. The staff who attended the meeting were also thanked for their input.
Unfortunately there was no further update regarding the road closure for the Jubilee Street Party.
					
Cllr Derek Crow-Brown reported that James Wraight KCC, had been seconded onto the new major road network project.   Sir Roger Gale had been approached to assist with securing additional funding for the project.  
Ukrainian refugees were being housed in the County with 205 staying with families in Thanet.  Support with translation, finances and general needs had been offered.
Paul Valek, KCC Highways had been approached regarding the rumours that the closed end of Monkton Street would be re-opened, and had confirmed this was not being considered as the junction was far too dangerous.

b)  District Councillors – Cllr Abi Smith confirmed the CEO of Southern Water had suggested this region was the most water stressed he had worked in, with approximately £300m spending being allocated to improve the infrastructure in Thanet.  Waste and sewage currently continued to be discharged into the sea.
The Leader of TDC had called for a pause on the Local Plan Review process until 2026 and had written to the Secretary of State to review the housing targets, therefore relieving the pressure on TDC to approve so many applications.
The parking and dust issues at the Sunningdale Development were discussed and Cllr Cmith confirmed she had contacted the Enforcement team at TDC.  The Enforcement Officer had advised that the provision of parking on site had not been a condition of the planning permission and therefore could not be enforced.  The Clerk had also contacted the PCSO to address the parking problems.  The PCSO would approach the contractors to park more considerately, however, it was not a Police matter.  
Discussion took place regarding the content of the Construction Management Plan.  Cllr Smith would continue to follow up the issues with the development, including the offloading of materials at the site, by vehicles obstructing the road.  

c)  Parish Councillors – Cllr C Ransom confirmed he had carried out Speedwatch in the area near to the development and it was noted that vehicles using the road, were slowing due the parking.
Cllr Brown had attended a Thanet Area Committee meeting and was encouraged that other Parish Councils were sharing suggestions and offering support when experiencing similar issues.
		d)  PCSO – No report available.
		e)  Community Warden – No report available.

		
10/22-23	QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE
The Street Party arranged for Sunday 5th June would be held on the forecourt of the Village Hall due to the refusal by KCC for the road to be closed.  Cllr Wright would make enquiries for the provision of barriers for the party.  Insurance had been arranged for the celebratory weekend.
Trees would be planted in October for the Queen’s green canopy.  The initiative would be promoted nearer to the time and would be extended to individuals who may wish to plant a commemorative tree, as well as village groups.

11/22-23	RECREATION GROUND
a)  The Clerk confirmed she had contacted David Mills, Manager of Monkton Football Club, to enquire on the progress of the plans to update the Pavilion facilities, and he had advised they were awaiting costings for the project.
The Clerk was asked to contact David Mills and request the bags of cement and other waste items were removed from behind the Pavilion building.							Action SA
b)  Cllr Bennet had made enquiries with regard to the installation of the assisted mobility equipment at the Pavilion and was awaiting quotes to be considered.						Action SB
		
12/22-23	PLAY AREA
		A written inspection report had been completed by Cllr Bennett with no issues to note.
The fallen tree was yet to be removed, however, this was in hand.  The landowner had approached Nicola Dyas to assist with the removal.  

13/22-23     	HIGHWAYS
a)  Cllr Beavis confirmed she had chased the repair of the pothole outside the White Stag.  She was also awaiting a response to the request to move the signs at the mini-roundabout which were obstructing the view of the fingerpost sign.
b)  Cllr Bennet had made enquiries to produce a ‘No Entry to Rec Ground’ sign for Seamark close, however, it was no longer possible to use numberplates.  It was therefore suggested TDC were approached to amend the existing Seamark Close road sign, with one which included a ‘Cul de Sac’ symbol.  Cllr Beavis would make enquires and forward an update for the next meeting.  It was also suggested that David Mills was reminded to contact the families/players and ensure they are made aware of the location of the Recreation Ground.
c)  Cllr Beavis was awaiting a response from KCC regarding the defibrillator signage but would continue to chase.

It was noted there had been an increase in caravan movements at The Foxhunter Caravan Park.  A resident enquired on the number of caravans on site, this was unknown by the Parish Council and the resident was advised to contact the Park or TDC direct.

14/22-23	DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Following the trial period of monthly meetings, it was discussed and considered that bi-monthly meetings would resume.  If anything of high priority required discussion in between the dates set, an extra-ordinary meeting would be arranged.

The next meeting would be held on 4th July 2022, 7:00pm in the Village Hall.

Future meetings:  5th September (Apologies noted Cllr Brown), 7th November 2022.


The meeting was closed by the Chairman at 8:15pm.


                       Signed………………………………      Date………………………..
                       Signed………………………………      Date………………………..
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